SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING MINUTES – MAY 3, 2006
ATTENDANCE – Anita Stoddart, Mike Olmstead, Randy Gordon, Joe Primeau, Troy Bounds, Steven Shabry, Karen Barton, Linda Landers
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 8:15 BY LINDA.

Minutes - 
Joe motioned that we approve minutes from 4/19/06 meeting. Mike seconded. Minutes approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT – Linda provided copies of the Treasurer’s Report.  Although Judy was not present she did request that Linda call our attention to the starting balance and ending balance which is quite a bit different. (Report on file with the Secretary).  Joe asked about the cost of the ice machine ($1700). The ice machine should have been paid out of the snack bar money but there was not enough in the snack bar account. Little League paid for the ice machine with the understanding that the snack bar would reimburse LL for two thirds of the cost.  Girls’ softball is also supposed to pay for a third of the ice machine. 
Anita motioned that we accept report. Karen seconded. Treasurer’s report approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT –Troy Bounds, Manager of the Farm League A’s was in attendance to talk about pitching rules in Farm. We decided to wait to address this until the end of the meeting. 
BUSINESS UPDATES

EQUIPMENT BOX – Shawn was not present but he did give an update to Karen which she submitted to the board.  The Boulder Creek box is in and Shawn will ask Judy for a check to pick it up the weekend of 5/6. Shawn’s plan is to have it at the school with the bases and pitching machine by the end of day Sunday.
MERCHANDISE – Cathy Herrera was not able to attend the meeting but she did ask Karen to advise the board that she did place one last order for accessories.  She currently has the following items for sale:  Adult XL Tshirts, 2 black, 2 white, Youth Tshirts – all sizes, Adult Sweatshirts – 5 large, Youth Sweatshirts – 5 Large. 
SJ GIANTS TICKETS – Anita reported that some team parents have sold tickets and some have not. She has been calling and talking to people to push this. She encouraged the board to push this fundraiser as well. Joe came up with a rough draft of a flyer. The flyer is promoting “San Lorenzo Valley Day” at the SJ Giants game on 6/11. 
We will try to get this flyer to local businesses as well as the schools. Randy agreed to take the flyer and “clean it up”.  Mike said we should get our sponsors involved in this.  
DOGS - Randy received an email from a parent regarding dogs at practice.  Apparently people are bringing dogs to practices and games.   The board had a lengthy discussion about this. It is somewhat hard to enforce at the LL field at the High School when the school does not really enforce it. Linda has actively requested people remove their dogs. 

Linda is one of the only board members doing this.  It was suggested that maybe we use the PA system to announce between games that there are no dogs allowed. We could also use the PA system to remind people, manager, coaches to pick up the trash, thank our sponsors, etc.
Linda offered to send out a letter to team parents and managers regarding the following:

· Dogs are not allowed on any of the fields during Little League practices or games.
· All teams need to clean up dugouts and bleachers after every game.  If you have the last game of the day at the high school, you are responsible to for removing the garbage in the 2 big cans outside the snack bar and taking them to the dumpster that is in the upper lot near SLE & the cafeteria,

· Send team highlights to the Press Banner.
SNACK BAR - Steven needs to relinquish his snack bar responsibilities as he needs to return to work.  He will do one last shop for the snack bar. Steven wants to make sure that Anita is added to the Costco account so that she can shop and to the bank account so that she can make deposits. Steven will be back the last week in June. Linda got account # from Steven so she can deposit money. Steven usually makes 2 deposits a week.  Linda will contact Megan from Pony to get Anita on the accounts. 
NEW BUSINESS 
FARM ISSUES -   Joe informed the board that he has had coaches and parents approach him about masks for batting helmets.  We would have to check pricing on these. 
It was also brought up about where the kids in Farm should be pitching in relation to the rubber. The rubber is currently 46 feet from home plate. Some kids can’t pitch that distance so that are standing on a different part of the rubber thus making the distance more like 40 feet. The point is that it needs to be consistent.

Another issue that Troy Bounds brought up was the pitch count/innings for Farm. Troy would like pitch count to be the consideration and not the innings pitched. His point was that some of the kids can pitch well enough to throw 12 pitches and get 3 outs in an inning.  

Troy also would like the umpires to be behind the plate as opposed to behind the pitching mound. He would be willing to donate safety equipment.  

We decided that all these issues really need to be discussed with the Rules Committee. That committee currently consists of Ed Brown-Kuhn, Phil Adams, Kati Adams, Linda Landers, Joe Primeau, and Mike Olmstead.  

Joe will try to schedule a meeting that will fit the committee members’ schedules.

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 9:32pm.
